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     Aaron Tippin, country music star, will perform at the Valentines for Veter-
ans concert February 6, 2016.  
     The concert takes place at 3:00 PM at the Washington Pavilion at 301 S. 
Main Avenue in Sioux Falls. It is the fourth Valentines for Veterans concert the 
Sioux Falls VA Health Care System has hosted during National Salute to Veter-
ans Month. Thanks to donated funding, VA is able to provide area veterans 
up to two complimentary concert tickets with reserved seating, while they 
last. The Great Hall at the Pavilion is expected to be filled with veterans, their 
family members, and friends who share their pride in country and military ser-
vice.  
     Blue Star families will also receive special recognition during the concert.  
     Veterans may call 605-333-6806 or 333-6851 to request free tickets. VA 
and Veter-
ans Service 
Organiza-
tions will 
also be 
available 
from 1:00-
3:00 PM to 
share infor-
mation 
about VA 
health care 
and other 
Veteransõ 
services. 
 

Aaron tippin will perform at valentines 

for veterans concert  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi4k53u_szKAhWms4MKHWIOBVAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.military.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNF-kRG9rcuSkaed-A3-rAo5d8qumg&ust=1454087087275496


PA G E 2  SO U T H  D A K O T A  D E P A R T M E N T O F T H E  M I L I T A R Y  
SO U T H  D A K O T A  D E P A R T M E N T O F V E T E R A N S A F F A I R S 

     The Paralyzed Veterans of America (PVA) have launched www.AirAccess30.org .  The purpose 
of this website is to collect stories from PVA members and the disability community about their air 
travel experiences.  
      This year marks the 30th anniversary of the Air Carrier Access Act (ACAA). The PVA played a 
leading role in the passage of the ACAA. Now, they are working with the broader disability com-
munity to bring attention to the successes and failures in air travel for passengers with disabili-
ties.  The National Advocacy Program will be leading an initiative, in concert with PVA partners in 
the disability community,  to reopen the ACAA and amend the law to improve the air travel expe-
rience for people with disabilities and to provide for recourse when people with disabilities have 
negative experiences in the course of that travel.   
     Please share this website- www.AirAccess30.org  -widely to ensure all PVA members are aware 
and encourage them to provide their stories. The PVA will be using these stories to increase ad-

PVA Launches Website to collect data on 

travel experiences for the disabled  

Sfvahcs to host variety show  

     The Sioux Falls Dept. of Veterans Affairs (VA) Health Care System invites Sioux Falls area resi-
dents to the 26th annual VA Variety Show Saturday, March 12, 2016. Veterans of all ages and 
branches of the service, volunteers and VA staff will share their talents in comedy, vocal music, 
skits, magic, and more. This annual event was created by Recreation Therapy staff in 1990 to 
demonstrate that creativity and talent have no boundaries.  
     Veterans interested in an audition may contact Diane Larsen at 605-373-4143 or 605-336-
3230, Ext. 6418. Volunteers are also needed behind the scenes.  
     The show takes place at 2:00 PM in the fourth floor auditorium. It is one of the activities to 
honor veterans during the National Salute to Veteran Patients. There is no admission cost. Every-
one is invited and encouraged to attend. Refreshments will be served. 

sfvahcs in search of veteran artists  

The Sioux Falls VA Health Care System (SFVAHCS) encourages veterans who want to share their 
artistic side to enter visual art, including woodworking, painting, leatherwork, needlework, paper 
crafts, and more for the local competition for the National Veterans Creative Arts Festival.  
     Veterans who receive care from the SFVAHCS or one of the five VA community based outpa-
tient clinics are eligible to participate and may enter up to two pieces. The pieces must have been 
created within the last year and submitted no later than February 22, 2016.  
     Entries will be displayed March 3, 2016 for the publicõs viewing from 10:00 AM ð 2:00 PM in 
the fourth floor auditorium of the Sioux Falls VA Medical Center. A reception and awards ceremo-
ny will take place at 2:00 PM. Veteran artists will have the opportunity to enter the National Veter-
ans Creative Arts competition, which will take place in Jackson, Mississippi in October 2016.  
     For more information about submitting artwork, contact Shirley Redmond at 605 -333-6889 or 
Diane Larsen at 605-336-3230, Ext. 6248 or 6418.  

http://www.AirAccess30.org
http://www.AirAccess30.org%20idely
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Statement from va secretary mcdonald 

on reforming veterans appeals process  

     Last week I presented to the Senate Veterans Affairsõ Committee the way forward for the im-
portant transformation of the United States Department of Veterans Affairsñwhat we call MyVA. 
We aim to improve our care and services to all veterans. In order to do that, I made clear that we 
would need Congressõ help in legislating a fair, streamlined, and comprehensive process for new 
appeals, as well as providing much needed resources to address the current pending inventory of 
appeals. I look forward to working with all stakeholders to design an appeals process that better 
serves Veterans. 
      The VA will need legislation and resourcing to put in place a simplified appeals process that en-
ables the Department to resolve the majority of our appeals in a reasonable timeframe for veterans. 
      The appeals process we currently have set in law is failing veteransñand taxpayers. Decades 
worth of law and policy layered upon each other have become cumbersome and clunky. Most im-
portantly, it is now so antiquated that it no longer serves veterans well as many find it confusing 
and are frustrated by the endless process and the associated length of time it can take to get an an-
swer. 
      In 2012, the VA made the commitment to end the disability claims backlog. It took too long for 
veterans to receive a decision on their claim. Our commitment has resulted in transformational 
change. The disability claims backlog has been driven down to fewer than 82,000, from a peak of 
611,000 in March 2013. At the same time, we have fully transitioned to a paperless, electronic pro-
cessing system, eliminating 5,000 tons of paper a year. Last year, we decided 1.4 million disability 
compensation and pension claims for veterans and survivors ð the highest in VA history for a single 
year and that comes on the heels on two previous record-breaking years of productivity. 
      As the VA has become more efficient in claims processing, the volume of appeals has increased 
proportionately. While it remains true that 11 -12 percent of veterans who receive a disability rating 
file for an appeal, more processed claims means more appeals. This is the VAõs next challenge. 
      The current pending inventory of appeals stands at more than 440,000 and is estimated to 
grow rapidly. Right now, veterans who file an appeal wait an average of three years for appeals to 
be resolved by the Veterans Benefits Administration (VBA), and an average of five years for appeals 
that reach the Board of Veterans Appealsõ (Board), with thousands lasting much longer. Thatõs un-
acceptable. 
      We are applying lessons learned from the transformative change that allowed us to reduce the 
disability claims backlog. Like our work with the claims processing, the appeals process will need 
changes in people, process and technology. Upgraded technology will make changes to our mail 
system and paper records, and incorporate some efficiencies in the way appeals are managed and 
processed. Retraining and increased staff will be necessary. But they will not be enough. We must 
also look critically at the many steps in the current complex appeals process used by the VA and by 
veterans and their advocates to design a process that better serves veterans. 
      A new appeals process would provide veterans with the timely and fair appeals decisions they 
deserve, and adequate resourcing that permits the VBA and the Board to address the growing in-
ventory of appeals. 
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     On Tuesday, January 12, 2016, the Honorable Sungchoon Park, of the Ministry of Patriots 
and Veterans Affairs for the Republic 
of Korea, presented South Dakota vet-
erans of the Korean War with Ambas-
sador of Peace medals in the first such 
ceremony held in the United States. A 
total of 466 South Dakota veterans 
were honored, 158 of them at the 
ceremony which took place in the ro-
tunda of the South Dakota state capi-
tol building in Pierre.  
     The ceremony recorded by South 
Dakota Public Broadcast is available 
on. DVD and is approximately. 60 minutes in length.. 
     Those interested can order a copy from SDPBõs website:  http://shop.sdpb.org/index.php?
p=product&id=330  or can order by phone at 800 -456-0766 during regular business hours. 

Korean ambassador peace medal 

ceremony DVD available  

Sioux falls ñthe purple heart city  

     Traveling through Sioux Falls you will now 
be able to see that Sioux Falls is the òPurple 
Heart City.ó    
     Six signs appear at the following locations:   
Northbound on Veterans Parkway just north of 
57

th
 Street 

Ý Northbound on Minnesota just south of 
85

th
 Street 

Ý Southbound on Cliff around 72
nd

 St North 
Ý Westbound on Arrowhead between Six 

Mile and Veterans Parkway 
Ý Eastbound on 12

th
 Street east of Ellis Road 

Ý Westbound on Russell east of I-29. 
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Rapid city soldiers welcomed home from 

afghanistan  

     Six Soldiers from Detachment 48, 
Operational Support Airlift Command, 
were welcomed home by family and 
friends at the Army Aviation Support 
Facility in Rapid City, Jan. 23, after re-
turning from duty in Afghanistan.  
     The South Dakota Army National 
Guard unit served an eight-month de-
ployment in support of Operation Free-
dom's Sentinel, where the unit's mission 
was to provide aerial reconnaissance 
and surveillance in support of U.S. and 
coalition ground commanders in the 
field. 
     "It's great to be home," said Sgt. 
Derek Lebeau, aerial sensor operator. 
"Instead of seeing (my family) on my 
phone, or my computer, I get to hug them and keep them close."  
     Gov. Dennis Daugaard, U.S. Sen. Mike Rounds, Rapid City Mayor Steve Allender and Maj. Gen. 

Tim Reisch, adjutant general of the SDNG, were a few of 
the distinguished guest to welcome the unit home.  
     "I know that I am lucky, because you and people like 
you won the freedoms I enjoy and take for granted... and 
you're still today protecting them, and offering them to so 
many people around the world who want desperately to 
have what we have. Welcome home," said Daugaard. 
     "It's kind of humbling to have such a strong showing of 
the state leadership showing up to welcome us home," 
said Chief Warrant Officer 4 Wayne Walker, Det. 48 com-
mander. 
     Detachment 48 is a fixed-wing aviation unit comprised 
of pilots and operations specialists which operated the 
Medium Altitude, Reconnaissance and Surveillance System 
(MARSS) King Air 300 aircraft. While on deployment, the 
unit flew 700 mission totaling 3,000 hours.  
     This is the third mobilization for the unit, which de-
ployed to Afghanistan in support of Operation Enduring 
Freedom in 2008 and 2011.  
     "It's a bit of job satisfaction knowing that we're needed 
and utilized on a regular basis," said Walker. 
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     Davison County VSO Jessica Davidson was invited to the 
Mitchell Lions Club to recap the past year of events and statistics.    
In addition, Davidson briefed the group on the Korean Ambassa-
dor Peace Medal ceremony and the òHand Upó basket project, 
(Helping Another Negate Defeat to achieve Ultimate Potential). 

     Davidson also had a booth at Project Connect and was able to 
visit with individuals about benefits and services. 

 

 

 

Davison County Outreach continues  

Sddva plays vital role in tribal relations 

day at Legislature  

     SDDVA Secretary Zimmerman and Department staff 
played a big role in the State Tribal Relations celebra-
tion.    
     Staff and Tribal Veterans Service Officers briefed trib-
al officials on veterans healthcare, processing claims, 

education programs, 
on-the-job training, 
home loans, veteran 
owned business 
loans, veterans 
courts and the state 
veterans home.     
     Staff also manned 
a booth at the Capitol.   The two-day event concluded with cer-
emonial programs and award presentations.        
     The Department appreciates the out standing working rela-
tionship we have with our tribal veterans service officers and 
the Department of Tribal Affairs and look forward to working 
with them to enhance the lives of our veterans.  


